
Sponsors sought for 2019 Lunar New
Year Fireworks Display

     The Leisure and Cultural Services Department is inviting organisations
that wish to sponsor the 2019 Lunar New Year Fireworks Display to submit
applications on or before August 23 (Thursday).

     The fireworks display will be held on February 6 (Wednesday) next year.

     Applications should be submitted to the Secretary of the Fireworks
Vetting Committee (address: Entertainment Office, Leisure and Cultural
Services Department, 8/F, Queen Elizabeth Stadium, 18 Oi Kwan Road, Wan Chai,
Hong Kong).

     Further enquiries can be made by telephone at 2591 1382.

Fighting in a public place and common
assault case in Kowloon City
reclassified as manslaughter

     Police today (July 23) reclassified a fighting in a public place and
common assault case in Kowloon City on July 16 as manslaughter.

     About 7.30pm that day, Police received a report that a 38-year-old woman
was assaulted after disputing with her 38-year-old boyfriend on Hau Wong Road
in Kowloon City. The man later fought with a 42-year-old man on Hau Wong
Road.

     Police officers arrived at scene and located the 38-year-old woman who
sustained injuries to her face and the 42-year-old man who sustained injuries
to his head and hands. Both were sent to Queen Elizabeth Hospital for
treatment in conscious state. The 38-year-old man who sustained head injuries
was sent to Queen Elizabeth Hospital in semi-conscious state. He was
certified dead at 5.18pm today.

     Post-mortem examinations will be conducted later to ascertain the cause
of death.

     After investigation, Police arrested the 38-year-old man for fighting in
a public place and common assault and the 42-year-old man for fighting in a
public place on the same day. The 42-year-old man was charged with one count
of wounding and appeared before Kowloon City Magistrates’ Courts on July 19.

http://www.government-world.com/sponsors-sought-for-2019-lunar-new-year-fireworks-display/
http://www.government-world.com/sponsors-sought-for-2019-lunar-new-year-fireworks-display/
http://www.government-world.com/fighting-in-a-public-place-and-common-assault-case-in-kowloon-city-reclassified-as-manslaughter/
http://www.government-world.com/fighting-in-a-public-place-and-common-assault-case-in-kowloon-city-reclassified-as-manslaughter/
http://www.government-world.com/fighting-in-a-public-place-and-common-assault-case-in-kowloon-city-reclassified-as-manslaughter/


     Active investigation by the District Crime Squad of Kowloon City
District is under way.

Tseung Kwan O Hospital announced a
delayed investigation incident

The following is issued on behalf of the Hospital Authority:

     The spokesperson of Tseung Kwan O Hospital (TKOH) today (July 23)
announced the following incident regarding a delayed follow-up on a
Computerised Tomography investigation report for a patient:
      
     A 68-year-old male patient was admitted to the surgical ward of TKOH via
the Accident and Emergency Department (AED) on July 19 2014 for epigastric
pain, fever and septic shock. He was arranged for Computerised Tomography of
abdomen and pelvis on July 21 and the results showed ruptured calculus
cholecystitis, severe cholangitis and common bile ductal stone. Endoscopic
retrograde cholangiopancreatography for drainage and emergency operation for
cholecystectomy were performed on the same day. The condition of patient was
stable post-operatively and he was discharged on July 31.
      
     On June 28 2018, the patient was admitted to the medical ward of Pok Oi
Hospital (POH) via AED for treatment of anaemia. While reviewing the
Computerised Tomography of abdomen and pelvis report performed at TKOH in
2014, the physician at POH noted that a right anterior mediastinal shadow was
also reported in addition to the findings of ruptured calculus cholecystitis,
severe cholangitis and common bile ductal stone. Since the upper extend of
the shadow was not covered in the examination report by TKOH, the radiologist
of TKOH during image reporting then suggested a Computerised Tomography of
thorax should be further performed for the patient. However, it was noticed
that no further investigation on thorax and follow-up had been arranged by
the TKOH surgeon as the treatment has been concentrated on cholecystitis.

     Upon noticed the situation, the doctor of POH then suggested the patient
to undergo a Computerised Tomography scan of thorax. The investigation was
conducted and completed on July 6 2018, and the right anterior mediastinal
mass was found increased in size. The patient was then transferred by POH to
Tuen Mun Hospital (TMH) medical ward on July 16 for further investigation
including biopsy of the concerned lesion for confirmation of pathology and to
offer appropriate treatment accordingly. The related condition has also been
conveyed to TKOH surgeon.  

     A meeting with the patient and his relatives was arranged for explaining
the incident and discussing the management plan by TKOH doctors with apology
and deep condolences extended. The condition of patient is stable and his

http://www.government-world.com/tseung-kwan-o-hospital-announced-a-delayed-investigation-incident/
http://www.government-world.com/tseung-kwan-o-hospital-announced-a-delayed-investigation-incident/


subsequent follow up and treatment will be managed by TMH, while the Patient
Relations Officer will render necessary support to the patient and his
relatives.

     TKOH has reported the incident to the Hospital Authority Head Office and
an investigation will be conducted for reviewing the related workflow and
making recommendations. Healthcare professionals have been reminded to stay
alert to the investigation results of patients in order to ensure timely
documentation and follow-up.
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including biopsy of the concerned lesion for confirmation of pathology and to
offer appropriate treatment accordingly. The related condition has also been
conveyed to TKOH surgeon.  

     A meeting with the patient and his relatives was arranged for explaining
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and deep condolences extended. The condition of patient is stable and his
subsequent follow up and treatment will be managed by TMH, while the Patient
Relations Officer will render necessary support to the patient and his
relatives.

     TKOH has reported the incident to the Hospital Authority Head Office and
an investigation will be conducted for reviewing the related workflow and
making recommendations. Healthcare professionals have been reminded to stay
alert to the investigation results of patients in order to ensure timely
documentation and follow-up.

CE to visit Beijing

     The Chief Executive, Mrs Carrie Lam, will visit Beijing from July 25 to
28. The Director of the Chief Executive's Office, Mr Chan Kwok-ki, will
accompany Mrs Lam on the visit. The Secretary for Innovation and Technology,
Mr Nicholas W Yang; the Secretary for Home Affairs, Mr Lau Kong-wah; and the
Secretary for Constitutional and Mainland Affairs, Mr Patrick Nip, will join
parts of the visit.
 
     Mrs Lam will depart for Beijing in the evening on July 25 and will watch
a performance by the Sing Fai Cantonese Opera Promotion Association from Hong
Kong in the evening on July 27, which will be part of a Chinese opera show
that brings together different local opera performances from across the
nation. The Government of the Hong Kong Special Administrative Region and the
Ministry of Culture signed the Agreement between the Mainland and Hong Kong
Special Administrative Region on Enhancing the Arrangement for Closer
Cultural Relations in November last year to provide more chances for Hong
Kong arts organisations to perform in the Mainland. Arranged and sponsored by
the Ministry of Culture and Tourism, the Sing Fai Cantonese Opera Promotion
Association's performance in Beijing will provide opportunities for 30 Hong
Kong actors aged 6 to over 20 to promote Cantonese opera to Mainland
audiences and showcase the results of the Hong Kong new generation in
learning Cantonese opera.
 
     While in Beijing, Mrs Lam will also pay visits to central ministries and
other organisations and meet young participants from Hong Kong who have
joined internship programmes in the Mainland.
 
     Mrs Lam will return to Hong Kong in the afternoon on July 28. During her

http://www.government-world.com/ce-to-visit-beijing-2/


absence, the Chief Secretary for Administration, Mr Matthew Cheung Kin-chung,
will be the Acting Chief Executive.


